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October 22, 2019 

 
             File No. 191055 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On October 22, 2019, the following proposed Initiative Ordinance for the March 3, 2020, 
Election was received and referred to the Board of Supervisors’ Rules Committee: 
 

File No.  191055  
 
Hearing to consider the proposed Initiative Ordinance submitted by the 
Mayor to the voters for the March 3, 2020, Election, entitled "Ordinance 
amending the Planning Code to 1) Add back certain converted office space 
to make it available for office development projects, 2) Establish the 
Affordable Housing and Small Business Priority reserve to make office 
space available for office developments that provide sites for affordable 
housing or include community arts; PDR space or neighborhood-serving 
retail, and 3) increase the cap for smaller office development projects." 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

    
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
        Rules Committee 
 
Attachment 
 

c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 














